
Dear editorial Office; 

 

We read the your comments and revised our manuscript.  

- The tables were organised due to the “instruction to authors”. Because of that we could not 

improved them. 

- Spelling mistakes were corrected. 

- We explained what the capitonnage. 

- We mentioned the frequency of anaphylaxis of percutaneous fine needle biopsy in the text. 

- We corrected the “kız vezikül” as “doughter cysts”.  

- Figure 3 and figure 7 replaced with it’s editable ones. 

The revisions will be highlighted in yellow. Thank you for your attention and time.  

 

Ufuk Oguz Idiz M.D. 

 


